
 

 
 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

Women and girls of Lancashire are suffering from misogyny, expressed in sexual harassment, 

domestic abuse and death. Lancashire women suffer a higher than average rate of deaths – the 

femicide census ranks Lancashire as 13th highest for female killings in a list of 42 police forces in 

the UK. There is evidence of a link between domestic abuse and terrorism: misogyny affects 

everyone, not just women. 

We call upon the council to write to the Minister of State for Crime and Policing, Kit Malthouse, with 

the following requests: 

 That he prepare legislation to make misogyny a hate crime, to be recorded as such by all 

police forces across the UK, and prosecuted by the Crown Prosecution Service with as much 

vigour as other hate crimes. 

 That police forces should be required to record all instances of femicide, the killing of a 

woman or girl by a man, with immediate effect. 

 That a task force be set up before the end of this year to assess the extent and impact of 

incel (involuntary celibate) groups both online and offline, and to work with voluntary groups 

and experts who have already begun work in this field. 

 That all incidents of domestic violence should be treated as violent assault or grievous bodily 

harm, to be prosecuted automatically without the victim being required to make a formal 

complaint. 

 That policing resources should be increased to ensure that police forces are able to deal with 

these new responsibilities. At the very least they should return to pre 2010 strength. 

 That resources be made available to further study the links between domestic abuse and the 

perpetrators of terrorist actions. 

 

Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 

15th December 2021 

Notice submitted from 
 

Councillor Samara Barnes 
 

 

Date: 1st December 2021 

 

Councillor Sean Serridge 
 

 

Date: 1st December 2021 

Notice received and validated by S151 Officer:  

Comments: There are no financial implications for the Council 
arising from this notice of motion. 
 

Date: 1st December 2021 



 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments: No additional comments. 
 

Date: 1st December 2021 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Neil Shaw  
No comments. 

Date: 1st December 2021 

 


